#### **Troop Events**

Parade and Flag Retirement Ceremony – Delafield American Legion: July 4th

WI River Trip: July 12-14

Piggly Wiggly Brat Fry and Car Wash: July 13 RC Fly In - Prepare and Serve food: July 27 Lucky Ducky Veterans River Race: August 11



**Troop 49's Website** 

www.troop49summit.com

**Charter Organization Website** 

Delafield American Legion Post 196 www.delafieldlegion.com



# Troop 49 Boy Scout Newsletter June 2019

#### Scoutmaster's Corner

By Mr. Neimon, Scoutmaster

#### **A Communication Acknowledgment**

About 6 months or so ago I spoke to the troop about communication and acknowledging a person. In short, I did a test to see how many scouts would say hi to me when they entered the room for a troop meeting. Only one did. I used that example to teach you that it is critical to acknowledge as many people around you, both youth and adults. Talk to them even for a minute. Congratulate them if they did something notable, thank them for just doing what they do. It means the world to them and makes you a better person. There is one particular scout that I want to acknowledge, who has heard what I said and puts it into use. That scout is David Arnott. Now I don't know if David is going around to others routinely doing this, but I do know that he has made a conscious effort to do it to me. David, thank you, I do notice it and it makes me feel better each and every time you have done that.

Boys Scout Troop 49 – Oconomowoc June 2019 Issue

## Flag Day – June 14<sup>th</sup> Delafield American Legion Post 196 – Flag Retirement Ceremony













Thank you scouts for participating on Flag Day in the Flag Retirement Ceremony with the Delafield American Legion Post 196 Honor Guard.

-2-

#### **Potawatomi Cub Scout Camp**

Several scouts from Troop 49 participated in helping with the Potawatomi Summer Camp, June 12-14. The boys were Den chiefs for groups of cub scouts. During the 3 days we had 9 scouts participate and a they earned a total of 156 community service hours. Thank you scouts!

-Mrs. Hanson













-7-

Boys Scout Troop 49 – Oconomowoc June 2019 Issue

### **Camp Goof Off By Brandon Tobias**



Camp goof off was a lot of fun for everyone that was there. One thing that we did was a hike around the camp. With everyone that choose to go, we hiked in a circle from the cabin to the burial mound and back to the cabin. It might not have been the warmest weather, but it wasn't freezing or raining at all either. Something new that we did was a Mario-Kart tournament. Patrick brought his Nintendo Switch for us to play on and organized the whole thing. Everyone enjoyed playing in the tournament, no matter if they won or lost. One of the most fun things we did was probably just sit around and goof off. It is a very easy and fun camp to go to and I would definitely recommend this camp to anyone else that is thinking about going next year.

## Troop 49 Order of the Arrow Call out ceremony May 23, 2019

The Order of the Arrow is the National Honor Society in scouting. All youth members are voted in by their fellow scouts. Congratulations to the following boy scouts on being tapped out to become a member in the Order of the

Arrow: Scouts - Aaron Maloney and Andrew Fujimoto

**Scout Leader – Mr. Voiles** 











-6

Boys Scout Troop 49 – Oconomowoc June 2019 Issue

#### Delafield American Legion Post 196 Memorial Day 2019







Thank you, Troop 49 Scouts and Leaders for participating in the Memorial Day ceremony.



#### Religious Award – Ad Alteri Dei By Sean Tippery

My experience for the religious award called Ad Alteri Dei was very fun. I learned a lot about the seven sacraments and what they mean in real life. I also learned about the process to receive each sacrament and how each brings people closer to God. We worked as a group over a period of 6 months where I got to know a ton of new kids from different troops. There was some "do at home" work, but not much.

I had fun at the meetings because sometimes we got to be the leader. We got to ask all the questions and got to help out with the activities. All in all, Nick and I learned a lot and had some fun along the way. I was awarded the medal by Archbishop Listecki of Milwaukee, which was very cool. What really helped me get closer to God was that I got to do it with my friends. They helped me and taught me, and we had fun together. I thought that I learned a ton of things about God, my friends, and I. How this experience brought me closer to God is that when I go to church, and there is a baptism, I know that this is a special day and I know what it means. Also, when I receive Eucharist, I know what this means. Now I know that the seven sacraments are very special, and a good day for whoever is receiving them.

-5-